Meeting Minutes – February 27, 2003

Held at Chris Akers residence at 10123 Orcas Avenue

Present:

 Board Members:  Chris Akers, Bea Bonk, Mo Budlong, Vito Paoletta, Michael Pelatt

 Homeowners:  Earl & Jeannine White, Ron & Michele Swallow, 

   Blaine & Barbara Green, Kevin Dahill, Darrin Chin, Eric Hamilton, Joe Quasarano,

   Michael Gorman, Judy Sonney, Bonnie Mason, Marlene Paoletta

Meeting called to order by Michael Pelatt at 7:34 pm

Statement of agenda: (1) budget for 2003-2004  (2) status of  Rules & Regs Committee

Treasurer’s report given by Chris Akers  

  Operating Fund 9118.42

  Reserve Fund  26421.33

  Total              35,539.75

In the discussion of the reasons for an increase in association dues it was noted that most of the budget deficit was due to substantial legal fees incurred by the board in order to establish their position with reference to a homeowner to homeowner dispute.

Bonnie Mason proceeded to give everyone a history of her wall and landscaping issues.

Jeannine White was concerned that once the deficit was paid off and no extraordinary costs were incurred by the association, perhaps the dues could be decreased.  The Board agreed to re-visit the dues increase in September of 2003.

Earl White made a motion that the new budget be accepted with the increase of $8.00 per quarter in homeowner dues, Ron Swallow seconded the motion, a vote was taken and the result was 18 Yes and 1 No – Bonnie Mason being the sole dissenter.

Eric Hamilton passed out several draft copies of the new rules & regs to interested homeowners.  He also stated that anyone who wanted him to e-mail them a copy to please leave their e-mail address.

There being no further business at this time a motion was made by Mo Budlong and seconded by Ron Swallow to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:44pm.

Addendum to Minutes which were voted and approved in meeting of July 15, 2003

- Earl White did remember that the architectural committee had approved Bonnie Mason’s wall

